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2 South Main Street 2nd Floor Pleasantville, NJ 08232
Telephone: 609.485.0153	Fax: 609.485.0067
ATLANTIC COUNTY WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD
	ONE-STOP OVERSIGHT MEETING MINUTES

August 30, 2023
Attendance :Fran Kuhn, Jerry DelRosso, Michael Pompei, Paul McClellan, Thomas Jennings, Mark Ford
Absent: Maryann McGhee , Forrest Gilmore, Karen McCormick, Jessic O’Shaughnessy, Sandra Foyil, 
Raiz  Rajput, Nina Stolzenberg

Mr.  Kuhn called the meeting to order at 2:43pm. The previous minutes 8-30-23 were approved, with a motion from Mr. Pompei, second by Mr. McClellan, the motion passes.
The meeting discussion began with the performance data. The committee reviewed this information prior to the meeting. Mr. Kuhn stated that the ACWDB has been meeting or exceeding performance requirements in all fifteen benchmarked areas. 
The dealer school preparation is providing services to approximately 6-8 customers, with 15 actual contracts. He confirmed the re-employment orientations are seeing between 15-20 customers weekly with about 10 virtual customers each week. The ACWDB has been tracking the walk-in numbers and while low, have been consistently about 4 per day. 
The state workers are visiting the Family Success Centers they are averaging employment placements at a rate of 2 hired per week. Mr. Kuhn confirmed that we are picking up people through this process. The goal is to have 100 contracts for the adult dislocated worker population. We are looking to expand the  registered apprenticeship number as well. 
Mr. Kuhn added information regarding the Full Boards vote to move wage reimbursement from $6,000 to $10,000 per OJT contracts. He wants to move half of all Title I funds to work-based learning.  This is highlighted in the Strategic Plan.  
Summer Youth Employment Program is just wrapping up now. The projected numbers reflect services for over 300 kids. No final number prior to the meeting. The summer youth  employment grant was funded at $682,000 to serve 200 youth and young adults. Atlantic City Electric funded about 56 youth, who concluded their program two weeks prior to this meeting. The goal is to get them hired. Overall,  the program had over 50 employers with some of the youth  finding permanent employment including at the County Board of Elections. Mr. Kuhn mention one his success stories with one of the students who was a mechanical engineering student at Rowan being placed with an engineering firm. The third summer program was with WFNJ. This program placed 19-20 youth paying $15 per hour for 30 hours per week. No final numbers.
Mr. Kuhn reported the out of school youth program has begun. The ACWDB only received one contract from IDEAL Institute, and it was awarded in the amount of $600,000. Mr. Kuhn reported the LOS is 100 but if IDEAL can service more youth, we can amend the contract.  IDEAL has had a lot of success in the past that provided services for around 135-140 youth.
The in-school youth contact was renewed to Atlantic County Special Services in the amount of $165,000 and Boys  and Girls Club in the amount of $125,000.
The Workfirst New Jersey contract was awarded to IDEAL Institute and Stockton University. The funding  level for both grants are $600,000. Mr. Kuhn reported challenges with the referral process with both vendors. The New Jersey Division of Family Development has information pending on how they can provide insight into incentive opportunities that can assist in engaging with this population.
Mr. Kuhn reported that the process has begun on sanctions for the general assistance population. The goal is to move them into the work force.  He explained the finite timeline and that when the benefits end, it’s for a lifetime. 
Mr. Kuhn wants to work with support groups in the committee. Mr. Jennings inquired about public service announcements and how this information should be on the radio. Mr. Kuhn confirmed a monthly on-air spot-with Thelma Witherspoon on her show entitled  “ In the Community” . 
Mr. Kuhn explained the RFP process and how the process is required by the state. The majority of services will be maintained on the Board side (Literacy, WFNJ and , Job Development).  The only part of the contract that will be components of the RFP include Adult, Dislocated Worker and the Youth Program. Total amount for the RFP will be 1.2 million total. 
New Jersey Youth Corp just began their 3-month cohort. The urban gateway project is also a part of program, award amount is $30,000. The focus is on a community project. (landscaping)
Literacy program has been a challenge with transitioning from HiSet to Pearson Vue’s testing guidelines.  ACWDB has completed the requirements, the cost is $144 per test. Mr. Kuhn stated the program will look to provide supplemental learning,  to ensure that our customers are successful. He also provided an update from B. Kozek at ACCC and the Family Success Centers as there are currently contracts to deliver GED preparatory classes and ESL classes at the Family Success Centers.
RESEA services were reported by Mr. McClellan and the connection to the veteran program, ex-offender and returning citizen program. The data will be forwarded after the meeting. This will include the three new grants in Atlantic County. All information will be forwarded from this office. 

Motion to adjourn by M. Ford second by P. McClellan. Motion passed unanimously.
Next Meeting October 25th  moved to November 2nd.  
Respectfully submitted by,
Sherrise A. Moten
Contract Administrator
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